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FODS AGM: Minutes

Monday 18th September 2017, 2pm
Davenham C of E Primary School
Present:
Wendy Baynes, Sonali Bolar, Ally Bull, Kathryn Cann, Karen Entwistle, Steve Hart, 
Joanne Hyslop, Debbie Mercer, Danielle Still, Jacqueline Turpin, Louise Whitehead, 
Nicola Williams, Ruth Wood
1.
President’s Welcome and Vote of Thanks 

Joanne Hyslop extended a very warm welcome to all attendees and expressed huge thanks for all the support given to school by FODS. The impact FODS has on the children, teaching staff and other parents / carers should not be underestimated. The funding raised has enabled interactive whiteboards (costing £2,500 each) to be fitted in EVERY classroom; and very visible proof of what can be achieved to help benefit all our children in their education. This is a considerable achievement and sincere thanks passed on from all the teaching staff and children showing what can be achieved with the determination and support of FODS.
2.
Chairman’s Report

Steve Hart introduced himself as current chair and thanked everyone for attending.  He reiterated that FODS only works because of the continued loyal and enthusiastic support shown by all the parents who volunteer, the staff and pupils of Davenham Primary School and the wider parent / carer community. All help is accepted and very welcome. 
Steve thanked all committee members who have helped so generously over the last school year and their continued support for the coming year.
The last school year has been full of events such as Cake Sales, Christmas Fair, Quiz & Chips, Beetle Drive, Children’s Discos, Band in the Barn and the Summer Sunday Funday to name a few. New ideas have also been implemented such as the FODS Cookbook. All events have been hugely successful and great fun and Steve commented on how refreshing it is to see how new FODS members have taken on new events too with the forthcoming Rounders Event and Fizz & Fashion Night.  
Steve explained that the school provides a ‘wish list’ of items the school needs funding for.  This year FODS funding has enabled completion of the roll out of new state-of-the-art touchscreens in all classrooms. Additional funds have helped with regular termly funding, educational sundries and travel for educational trips including Young Voices. 

Steve expressed his pride and privilege at being FODS Chairman for a fourth and final year. The FODS ethos is to enhance and enrich the children's educations and create a social atmosphere to be enjoyed by parents, children and the local community. The support of families at events has been noticeable and rewarding for all involved with new members bringing a positive and enthused dynamic. The success of FODS is in those who give their time willingly and freely, those who attend events; and those who support Mrs Hyslop and her teaching staff. If you can help in any way do get involved; it’s a great group to be a part of.
Steve finished with a reminder that if ever we find our energies waning, our resolve crumbling, or our focus drifting, we are just to take a moment to remind ourselves of why we do all his, by chanting as one:  “It’s all for the little children!”
3.
Treasurer’s Report

Abby Bull provided an update on the total funds raised throughout the year of £23,049.70 with the 3 highest grossing events: Christmas Fair (£3200.00), Band in the Barn, and Sunday Fun Day.
A number of items have been paid for including 5 x interactive whiteboards, coaches for visits, Christmas crackers, and Young Voices to name a few.
The School Council have raised £791.74 from cake sales resulting in each classroom having an iPAD along with a donation to Children in Need.
4.
Election of Officers

Steve Hart stepped down as Chair with thanks from FODS for all his effort, hard work and sheer determination to make things happen. Joanne gave special thanks to Steve on behalf of all the teaching staff, children and parents and in particular the support given to her this last year; very much appreciated and recognise the considerable commitment given.

Wendy Baynes was nominated by Jacqueline Turpin, seconded by Kathryn Cann and duly elected as Chairperson (with no other nominations). 
Wendy Baynes stepped down as Vice Chair. Danielle Still was nominated by Karen Entwistle, seconded by Wendy Baynes and duly elected as Deputy Chairperson (with no other nominations). Danielle will be shadow Chair with a view to becoming Chair for 2018/2019. 
Abby Bull was nominated by Wendy Baynes, seconded by Danielle Still and duly re-elected as Treasurer (with no other nominations).  

Ruth Wood was nominated by Jaqueline Turpin, seconded by Nicola Williams and duly re-elected as Secretary (with no other nominations).

The above four Committee Members are Trustees of FODS, along with the President.

Karen Entwistle was nominated by Wendy Baynes, seconded by Danielle Still and duly re-elected as Health and Safety Officer (with no other nominations).

Kathryn Cann was nominated by Wendy Baynes, seconded by Ruth Wood and duly re-elected as Catering Officer. Special thanks were expressed to the whole Catering Team for their continued support.
5.
Any Other Business
FODS Thanks
· Wendy passed on thanks from FODS to all the teachers. The increase in staff support this past year has been noticeable and very much appreciated. The staff all help and it reflects well on the school and is appreciated by the children who enjoy seeing their teachers at events outside of the classroom.

Golf Day
· To be added to the agenda for the next meeting. Current organiser (Shaun Taylor) no longer has children at school and therefore someone to help co-ordinate the admin / sign up for the school is required.
Fundraising

· All fundraising ideas are very welcome. Although FODS encourage ownership of ideas we recognise not everyone has the time but raise ideas anyway and let’s see what we can do!

6.
Date of next AGM Meeting
Monday 17th September 2018, 2pm at Davenham C of E Primary School.
Date of first FODS Meeting of the year

Monday 16h October, 8pm at Davenham C of E Primary School.
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